
 

 

 
 

 
 

MINUTES OF THE OCTOBER 15, 2016 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING 

NEVADA STATE RAILROAD MUSEUM 
CARSON CITY, NEVADA 

 
 
 

Call to order - Meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM 

 

Role Call – Trustees present were Ron Allen, Rick Kohler, Bill Kohler, Barry Simcoe, 
Larry Knack, Rebecca Bevans, Ken Allen, and Matt Digangi.  Representing the museum 
was Dan Thielen.  A quorum was established. 

Minutes of the August 8, 2016 regular meeting was approved.    Motion to approve made 
by Rebecca Bevans, second by Ken Allen.   

Correspondence – none  

Treasurer’s report – Larry Knack submitted reports for the period of July 1, 2016 thru 
September 20, 2016.  See attached reports for details. 

The treasurer’s report was passed unanimously; motion made by Ken Allen and seconded 
by Rebecca Bevans.  

 

-Actions of Executive Committee: 

 None 

-Actions of Board 

None 



 

 

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

-Capital Campaign Committee- 

Barry Simcoe reported on the status of the campaign.  A museum survey of locomotive 8 
found the locomotive to be mechanically unfit for restoration to operating condition.  
Barry announced that committee meetings are held every other Friday and encouraged 
any and all members to attend. 

-Audit committee- 

Barry Simcoe reported that the audit has been completed and will need to be done 
annually to satisfy fund raising efforts. 

-Bricks –  

Howie Foster reported that eight bricks have been sold so far this year.  He reported that 
difficulties have been encountered regarding the timely setting of the bricks and he will 
explore options to remedy this problem.  The brick location book is being brought up to 
date. 

-Events Committee –  

See attached report. 

 

-Election Committee-  

Dave Brambly reported that three applicants have submitted resumes for the three open Board of 
Trustee positions. 

 

Fund Raising –    

Bill Kohler reported that the Harvest Train should generate income from pumpkin sales. 

 

-Interpretative Committee –  

Loren Jahn reported that the narrow gauge flatcar and the tunnel car are the next targets 
for completion.  Loren also reported that Carson Paint Mart has committed to donate 
paint for future projects. 

-Membership Committee –  

See attached report. 

 



 

 

 

-Motor Car Operations- 

No report 

-Steam Train Operations-  

Barry Simcoe reported that the Harvest Train operations are ready. 

-Sagebrush Headlight-    

Dan Thielen reported that increased emphasis will be placed on the timely publication of 
the Sagebrush Headlight. 

-Website -    

No report. 

-Youth Committee –  

Dan Thielen reported that the Scout Merit Badge program is scheduled for November 
5th.  Adam Michalski will assist in developing the program. 

 

  -Other Old Business- 

None. 

 

 

-New Business- 

It was suggested that the Monday Morning Line be distributed to all Friends members.  
Dan Thielen reported that this will be explored. 

Dan Thielen reported on a visit by travel reporters that was held at the museum and 
commended Mike Allgaier, Howie Foster and Carol Foster for their assistance in hosting 
the group and operating the McKeen Car. 

Barry Simcoe suggested that the Friends and the V&T Historical Society make efforts to 
coordinate events and activities with each other. 

A motion was made by Rebecca Bevans and seconded by Matt Digangi that the Friends 
approve and amount not to exceed $800 for expenses incurred hosting the memorial for 
Ron Dunlop.  Motion carried. 

 

 



 

 

 

GENERAL COMMENTS –  
 None  

  

ADJOURNMENT- 7:55 PM 

 

Motion to adjourn by Matt Digangi second by Rick Kohler.  

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

  

Bill Kohler, Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 


